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NEWSLETTER – JULY 2022 

 CLUB OFFICE 
 The Office renovation was completed as scheduled around end of June and making Function 
Room “A” available again to members until next renovation in other areas of the Club. We 
thank all members for putting up with inconveniences during that period.  
 

 HOCKEY 
Congratulations to our Men’s Hockey Team for winning the 5th Division League. 

 
CLUBHOUSE OPENING HOURS: 
Saturday, Sunday & Public Holidays: 7:45 A.M. -11:00 P.M. (Dining Room closes at 11:00 P.M.) 
Weekdays: 8:45 A.M. – 11:30 P.M. (Dining Room closes at 11:00 P.M.) 
Bar Area closes at 11:30. 
 
COVID-19  
In order to ensure the safety of patrons, please refrain from visiting the Club and seek medical 
attention if you think you may be infected or have any symptoms suggestive of COVID. It is 
imperative that any member who has been infected with COVID and visited the Club during 
the incubation and infection periods advise the Club office as soon as possible so that 
appropriate action can be taken. The identity of the affected person will not be divulged as 
recommended by the Office of the Privacy Commissioner for Personal Data.  

 

CdR – KCC RECIPROCAL AGREEMENT 
   In order to foster a better relationship between our two clubs, a reciprocal arrangement 
between KCC and CdeR was signed and accepted as an agreement by both parties and is 
effective 1st July 2022. 
   CdeR members can enjoy the dining facility at KCC’s Boundary Cafe restricted to Mondays to 
Thursdays (except Holidays) any time after 7 pm, restrictions on numbers also apply. 
In turn KCC members can enjoy the use of our Tennis facilities at off-peak times with 
maximum of two courts allowed. Agreed fees are charged.  
   This arrangement is made with consideration that the membership of both Clubs are least 
inconvenienced. 
   For CdeR members to make use of the dining facilities at KCC’s Boundary Cafe, bookings 
must be made with our office stating numbers in the group. A member is limited to include 5 
guests in his/her party.  
   KCC allows a maximum of 10 (ten) persons per day. Charges will be made to the account of 
the member who made the booking and will be passed to CdeR for settling. 

BRIDGE SECTION 
Ella Garca Cup – This mixed pair duplicate yearly tournament was held on June 25th, 2022 in 
memory and honouring our veteran international bridge player, Ella Garca.  A total of 14 pairs 
participated and a dinner gathering followed.  We are looking forward for a better turn out 
next year, hopefully, the pandemic control will be relaxed. 
Thomas Tsang – Bridge Convenor 

 (Contact CLUB MANAGEMENT for any enquiries).  


